Roll No.

(Turn Over)

- Choose the correct answers given below each: following questions from the options to the $1 \times 10 = 10$
- (i) Where was the 1936 Olympic Games held? Summer
- 1. Berlin
- 2. Dublin
- Austin
- 4. Melbourne
- (II) How many Gold medals did Jesse Olympic Games? Owens win in the 1936 Summer
- 1. One
- 2. Two
- 3. Three
- 4. Four
- What is the name of the German Jesse Owens? athlete who became a friend of
- 1. Long Luz
- Luz Long
- 3. Harry Porter
- 4. Henry Long

- (iv) According to Jesse Owens, what was the greatest Olympic Prize that Olympic Games? he won in the 1936 Summer
- 1. Gold medal in the long jump
- 2. Gold medal in the 100-metre race
- Gold medal in the 200-metre
- 4. Friendship with Luz Long
- (v) Who was the Headmaster when school? Churchill was a student at Harrow
- 1. Dr. Templeton
- 2. Dr. Davidson
- Dr. Welldon
- 4. Dr. Johnson
- (vi) What did Churchill do to the boy standing near the swimming pool?
- Pushed him into the pool
- 2. Pulled him out of the pool
- Joined him in prayer
- 4. Joined him bathing in the pool

(Continued)

- 1. 80 years
- 2. 90 years
- 3. 100 years
- 120 years

(viii) Who accompanied Khushwant to the school everyday?

- 1. Mother
- 2. Father
- 3. Sister
- 4. Grandmother

(ix) How did Khushwant Singh go to school in the city?

- 1. By bicycle
- 2. By car
- 3. By tonga
- 4. By motor bus

(x) What was Khushwant Singh taught by the Priest at the village school?

- 1. Song
- Dance
- Music
- 4. Alphabet

(b) Choose the correct answer from the options given below each: 1×10=10

- (i) In the poem Daffodils, what did the poet wander as?
- 1. A bird
- 2. A cloud
- A wave
- 4. A leaf

(ii) How did the poet feel while looking at the daffodils?

- 1. Happy
- 2. Unhappy
- Sad
- 4. Thoughtful absolute

(iii) What was Wordsworth doing when he saw the daffodils?

- Driving
- Running
- Playing
- 4. Wandering

/3-A

(Continued)

(iv) What did Father Gilligan do when he heard that the sick man had died?

- 1. Prayed to God
- 2. Knelt on the floor
- . Slept on the chair
- 4. Sat on the chair

(v) What does 'as merry as a bird' mean?

- 1. As beautiful as a bird
- 2. As happy as a bird
- 3. As light as a bird
- 4. As small as a bird

(vi) In the line "They slowly into millions grew", what does the word They' stand for?

- 1. Birds
- 2. Clouds
- 3. Insects
- 4. The stars

(vii) What do the lives of great men teach?

- Morals
- 2. Pride
- . Social harmony
- 4. That we can make our lives great

(viii) What, according to the poet, people should spend their time in?

- 1. Thinking of the future
- 2. Thinking of the past
- 3. Acting in the living present
- 4. Living in idleness

(ix) What is the poet's observation on 'Art' in the poem, A Psalm of Life?

- 1. Art is beautiful
- 2. Art is long
- 3. Art is short
- 4. Art is fleeting

(x) Who said, "Father! You come again!"?

- 1. The sick man
- 2. The sick man's wife
- The sick man's daughter
- 4. The sick man's son

- 'n Choose the correct answer from the options given below: $1 \times 10 = 10$
- (a) What was Raman?
- (i) A doctor
- (ii) A teacher
- (iii) A cricketer
- (iv) A painter
- 9 What is the meaning of 'on his last legs?
- (i) In the last stage of his life

(ii) Strong and likely to rise

- (iii) Standing on one leg
- (iv) Standing on weak legs
- (c) What do the Hindus regard Yama' as?
- (i) God of life
- (ii) God of hope
- (iii) God of death
- (iu) God of despair

- (d) What, according to the narrator, was Independence? the new caste that emerged post-
- (i) Barbers
- (ii) Officers
- (iii) Patriots
- (iv) Armed forces
- (e) nursed? What ambition had Sri Moharana
- (i) Becoming an MLA
- (ii) Becoming wealthy
- (iii) Gaining glory
- (iv) Living a healthy life
- (1) What does the word 'debut' mean?
- (i) First appearance
- (ii) Last appearance
- Best appearance
- (iv) Worst appearance

/3-A

(i) Near the village pond

(ii) At the entrance into the village

(iii) In the heart of the village

At the outskirts of the village

2 Who was Steve Jobs?

(i) Co-founder of Google

(ii) Co-founder of Apple

(iii) Co-founder of Microsoft

(iv) Co-founder of Facebook

E Where did Jobs go every Sunday night for his meal?

(i) St. Peter's Church

(ii) St. Francis' Church

(iii) St. Xavier's Church

(iv) The Hare Krishna Temple

9 What was Job's farewell message?

(i) Good bye to you all

(ii) Thank you all very much

(iii) Stay hungry, stay foolish

(iv) Wish you all the best

/3-A

H

ω (a) Give short answers to the following: $3 \times 3 = 9$

(i) What do you think was the greatest Olympic Prize that Jesse Owens won at the Berlin Olympics?

What reasons does Churchill give for not doing well in the examination?

(iii) Why was it hard for the author of and pretty? his grandmother was once young The Portrait of a Lady to believe that

(b) Give short answers to the following: $3\times2=6$

(i) What happens to the poet when he lies on his couch?

(ii) How did Father Gilligan express his gratitude to God?

4 Read the passage given below and answer the questions that follow:

sports and after that, should not even think Games, though essential, should not become One must never devote more than an hour to Generally, the sportsmen spend too much the be-all and end-all of student life about them. Again, if a player plays a game time on them and fail in their examinations. sportsmanship, it can lead to bad blood and rashly, there is every danger of breaking a limb. If it is played without the spirit of

(Continued)

Use

the following expressions

1×2=2

sentences of your own:

(i) Be-all and end-all

(ii) Spirit of sportsmanship

U

a match, the home team plays foul, picks a quarrels. In some of the colleges there is tradition that if the visiting team is winning very useful in keeping the students busy and spite of all these minor blemishes, sports are quarrel and tries to injure the visitors. But in qualities, there expects its citizens to have the qualities of in developing their of the word. true sportsmen. If we all acquire these mindedness, no corruption, There will be independence in the real sense will be personalities. India no injustice no narrow-

Questions:

 $2 \times 5 = 10$

(a) What harm do games do to some students?

6 Why do players break their limbs sometimes?

0 What is the tradition in some colleges?

(d) What would happen, if we don't acquire the qualities of a true sportsman?

(e) What does India expect from her citizens?

Ç (a) Find the words/expressions in Q. No. 4,

(iii) Qualities of a person

which have the following meanings: $1 \times 3 = 3$ (i) Persons who participate in sports

(ii) Hostility or enmity

9 Interpreting the data contained in the table (b) on a herbal fair held at Bhubaneswar: below, write a passage, in about 70 words

a		lotste			-
'n	4.	<u>3</u>	2.		Sl. No.
10	20	25	30	35	Sl. No. No. of stalls visited by people
300	600	750	900	1350	No. of visitors on a single day
Lung problem	Heart problem	Obesity or fatness	Knee or joint pain	Diabetes or high blood sugar level	Disease for which advice is given

7. Given below are five meanings of the word Match each meaning with its corresponding sentences: sentences in which the word has been used. 'link'. The meanings are followed by five

Meanings:

(a) A connection between two or more people or things

- 9 Means of communication between two
- 0 Connection or relationship
- a To join two things by putting one to the
- (e) One of the rings in a chain

Sentences:

- A telephone link has been established between Washington and New Delhi.
- The police suspects a link between the two murders.
- (iii) India has trade links with Brazil.
- (iu) There are fifty links in the chain.
- Two friends linked arms while walking on the road.
- 00 Write a report, on any two of the following, in about 80 words each: $5 \times 2 = 10$
- (a) As a newspaper reporter observation. recently visited Write ø Corona report vaccination on you your have

- 6 You have recently organised a blood report on it. donation camp in your college. Write a
- 0 your locality. Draft a report on programme that you have organised in the plantation
- 9. Write a short essay on any one following topics, in about 100 words: of the S
- (a) Your ambition in life
- (b) Hobbies
- 10. Rewrite the following passage, correcting all fifteen grammatical errors in it: 1×15=15

approached, the hermit dug the ground in quit but he had received none but common earth, he breathe heavily. The king went up spade through the ground and turned little him and went with digging. The hermit was front of his hut. Seeing the king, he greeted behind, go on alone. When the king from his horse, and, leaving his body-guard before reaching the hermit's cell, dismounted folk. So the king put in simple clothes and The hermit lived in a wood which he never frail and weak, and each time he stuck his to him and said, "I have come to you, wise

may I learn to do the right thing at the right time? Who is the people I most need, and to whom would I therefore pay more attention than to the rest? And what affairs are most important and need my first attention?" The hermit listened to the king, but answered nothing. He just spat on his hand and recommenced to dig.

The first by wards which has use the first solds in the second of the first solds.

701 R/E/DE (R/E)